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Highlights of the ABYC Electrical Components Project Technical Subcommittee meeting:

1. This is the third meeting of this PTC which was created to review those electrical components standards previously under the purview of the Electrical PTC.
2. UL 1107, Battery Switches for use on Boats
· This is the first test standard received from UL. It has been under review by the PTC for the past two years.  If approved, UL will pull their standard and use the ABYC standard solely. It will be a stand alone standard and not part of the ABYC standards handbook.
· The cycling test shall be done under continuous rated load.
· Redefined “continuous current rating”
· The PTC reviewed the 26 tests listed to be done for battery switches and modified the number and timing of the test cycle to now include 19 tests, and added a number of optional tests. These changes will require another ballot.  
· ABYC was asked to UV test all existing switches available on the market to ascertain the viability of this test. 
· The dielectric test shall be done at 500 volts.
· Revised the starting test to be 6 cycles of 60 seconds.

· Included a number of editorial revisions.
· Next Action:  Send standard out for review and ballot.
3. A-31, Battery Chargers and Inverters
· Discussed the requirement that chargers do not need an ammeter but require only a light to indicate output status.  NFPA 302 requires chargers to have an ammeter.
· Next action:  ABYC will review all NMMA comments; voting period continues.
4. A-32, Power Conversions Equipment and Systems
· This new standard deals with the different sources available for on board power. Addresses load sharing and paralleling of power sources.
· This standard needs to be in sync with E-11 and should be on the same review cycle, i.e., summer 2011. 

· Will look at pulling transformers requirements from E-11 to this standard.

· Next action:  A small subcommittee will review the Australian comments and revise the draft as appropriate.  The revised standard will then be distributed to the entire PTC for review. 
5.  The next UL standard to be reviewed by the PTC is the bilge pump test standard.
6.  The next meeting of the PTC is tentatively scheduled for the week of IBEX 2010 in Louisville.  
